MINUTES
MOORE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING
April 3, 2024

· The meeting was called to order by Supervisor, Sid Thompson at 7:00 pm.

· Board members present:  Sid Thompson, Curt Haskin, Keith Rudy, Lesli Billot and Naysa Heilig

· Minutes were approved as read.

· A motion was made by Rudy, seconded by Haskin to receive the Treasurer’s report. Motion carried.  

· Fire Report- There was an accident on 19 and Snover and a fire at Brad Rich’s parents house in Elmer Township.

· Zoning-There was a permit issued for a garage at 3175 Downington Road. 

· Commissioner Heberling reported that the Art Counsel is looking for new members and is wanting donations to help fic the gazebo. The Forgotten Jail banquet is April 9th at Countryside Free Methodist Church. The road commission will deliver 290 tons of limestone at Evergreen Park. Also, the Senior Citizen millage will be renewed

· A motion was made by Thompson, seconded by Haskin to approve the rebuild of Townline Road from m-46 to Eddy, 1 mile. The total for Moore Township will be $62, 461.14. Moore Township will bill Weaver Farms for their portion of that ($15, 615.50). Moore will send the bill to Weaver Farms first, and will sign the contract with the Road Commission for the 1 mile rebuild once the money has been received. Motion carried.

Representatives from the Road Commission discussed other road construction that will be going on in the next several months. There will be a ditch cleanout on Downington between Sheldon and 19 next month, and on Bulgrien between Mushroom and Urban for Zwemmers.  Gravel patch and grader ditches will be done this summer and a new tube is needed on Mushroom towards Frieberger road. Also, a new Moore Township sign is needed on Snover Road, just west of Townline

· Sewer report- Matt reported that he weed whacked the lagoons and the drain issue is still a problem. They took a video of it and the tube is collapsed. It was supposed to be fixed by Terpennings but it’s plugged again. Terpenning agreed to a tile run across his field to drain it, if this is a problem at discharge, but he’s hoping to have it fixed by then. Matt will pull a small sample for a pre-discharge. He’s been getting random calls for alarms so might look into a submersible transducer so these false alarms don’t keep happening.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

OLD BUSINESS: 
· The new chairs for the office and boardroom will be ordered tomorrow. There has been a lot of confusion on shipping costs but it has been straightened out.

· Griffith’s own their property now so is responsible for their own blight. There was discussion on how to approach all blight in the township. It was agreed that a letter should be sent to all properties.
NEW BUSINESS:
· Jamie from Highline called and said that if the township would be willing to put a Highline sticker in the window that we will get our internet for free.

· The Babcock Drain, on Urban and Sheldon, will be cleaned out very soon.

· A motion was made by Billot, seconded by Thompson, to approve a raise for Barb Cutcher, the Assessor, from $10 a parcel to $11 a parcel. Her pay will go from $9,540 to $11,352. Motion carried.

· Thompson presented a Resolution for new wording for the state guidelines for poverty exemptions.
Thompson-yes, Heilig-yes, Haskin-yes, Rudy-yes, Billot-yes. The resolution was passed.

· A motion was made by Thompson, seconded by Billot to approve a culvert replacement on Vatter road for $1600. Motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

· A motion was made by Thompson, seconded by Rudy to approve payment of checks.

General Account: 13859-13876
O & M:  1126-1130
Street Lights:  1256
Roads: 
Motion carried. 

· A motion was made by Haskin, seconded by Rudy to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:53pm.

Respectfully submitted,


Naysa Heilig
